
A DESCRIPTION OF IGNORANCE AND WANT IN THE FAMOUS STORY A

CHRISTMAS CAROL

Ignorance and Want: why Charles Dickens's A Christmas Carol is as relevant today as ever It uses the story of a rich
man - the startlingly nasty Scrooge - to The famous child in A Christmas Carol is poor â€œTinyâ€• Tim Cratchit.

In A Christmas Carol Dickens shows the theme of social injustice through: Scrooge refusing to give money to
the poor the characters of Ignorance and Want thieves dividing up Scrooge's belongings How does Dickens
show this? It was only until Scrooge had feelings for Tiny Tim and the ghost used that very phrase against
Scrooge that he had doubts about this belief. Should many of them rather die, Scrooge believed that "they had
better do it and decrease the surplus population". Chesterton wrote "The beauty and blessing of the story This
psychological conflict may be responsible for the two radically different Scrooges in the taleâ€”one a cold,
stingy and greedy semi-recluse, the other a benevolent, sociable man. He wrote that A Christmas Carol was "a
national benefit and to every man or woman who reads it, a personal kindness". It is beautifully animated in a
style that evokes the John Leech illustrations from the original publication, but whereas the children are fairly
bland creations in those engravings, here they are snarling beasts. The spirit informs Scrooge that Tiny Tim
will die unless the course of events changes. In the lead up to, and during, the Great Depression , Davis
identifies that while some see the story as a "denunciation of capitalism, Want grows up to become a
prostitute, only to then be strapped into a straitjacket and get taken away to the insane asylum. Role in the
story After showing Scrooge the joys of the Holiday Season and the living conditions of Bob Cratchit 's
impoverished family, the Ghost of Christmas Present finally tells Scrooge the peril that poor people will end
up in, should Scrooge not change his miserly ways. It is a tirade against greed, selfishness and neglect.
Dickens was passionate about education - education for all. The first printing contained drab olive endpapers
that Dickens felt were unacceptable, and the publisher Chapman and Hall quickly replaced them with yellow
endpapers, but, once replaced, those clashed with the title page, which was then redone. When Scrooge asks to
see tenderness connected with any death, the ghost shows him Bob Cratchit and his family mourning the death
of Tiny Tim. Thieves dividing up Scrooge's belongings Dickens uses the thieves dividing up Scrooge's
belongings to show how his death is received. The novella shows these contrasts by presenting poverty in the
Cratchit household, in the characters of Ignorance and Want who are sheltered by the Ghost of Christmas
Present and also in the scene of thieves going through the dead Scrooge's possessions. He turns away two men
who seek a donation from him to provide food and heating for the poor and only grudgingly allows his
overworked, underpaid clerk , Bob Cratchit , Christmas Day off with pay to conform to the social custom.
Davis considers that in A Christmas Carol, Dickens showed that Christmas could be celebrated in towns and
cities, despite increasing modernisation. From then on Scrooge treats everyone with kindness, generosity and
compassion, embodying the spirit of Christmas. He tells Scrooge to beware the former above all and mocks
Scrooge's concern for their welfare. Let us be the sledge-hammer in this, or I shall be beset by hundreds of the
same crew when I come out with a long story. Gallery Ignorance behind bars in a cage Are there no
workhouses? Background[ edit ] Dickens at the blacking warehouse, as envisioned by Fred Barnard The writer
Charles Dickens was born to a middle-class family which got into financial difficulties as a result of the
spendthrift nature of his father John. It also hints at some of the hardship Dickens himself knew as a boy and
which gifted him the ability to empathise with others who had not had not been lucky enough to escape a fate
he might so easily have shared. Jordan argues that A Christmas Carol shows what Dickens referred to in a
letter to his friend John Forster as his "Carol philosophy, cheerful views, sharp anatomisation of humbug, jolly
good temper Evidence Analysis Scrooge refuses to give money In Stave I Scrooge is asked to make a donation
for the 'Poor and destitute' of society. Scrooge, an ageing miser , dislikes Christmas and refuses a dinner
invitation from his nephew Fredâ€”the son of Fan, Scrooge's dead sister. The change in circumstances gave
him what his biographer, Michael Slater, describes as a "deep personal and social outrage", which heavily
influenced his writing and outlook. This makes him, and the reader, appreciate the failings of only thinking of
oneself. They initially look timid inside the robes, but then they start snarling at Ebenezer Scrooge , warning
him that they are ruthless. In the episode, a Mr Wardle relates the tale of Gabriel Grub, a lonely and
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mean-spirited sexton , who undergoes a Christmas conversion after being visited by goblins who show him the
past and future. His charwoman , laundress and the local undertaker steal his possessions to sell to a fence. He
always did. It uses the story of a rich man - the startlingly nasty Scrooge - to highlight the plight of those
affected by the greed and meanness he exemplifies. Chapman and Hall issued second and third editions before
the new year, and the book continued to sell well into  The Ghost tells Scrooge that the children are the
responsibility of all mankind. I was - and remain - fascinated by them. On the one hand were the rich who
enjoyed comfort and feasting at Christmas, and on the other were children forced to live in dreadful conditions
in workhouses. Want is a girl who is shown to grow up to become a cackling hag that is thrown into an insane
asylum. Ignorance and Want remain the prime movers behind so many of the worlds ills. Analysing the
evidence What elements of social injustice does Dickens highlight in this novella? It was a parliamentary
report exposing the effects of the Industrial Revolution upon working class children. And the Union
workhouses?


